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[School Closure Due to Pandemic Flu]

[SAMPLE LETTER #5]

[This template is intended to be used when notifying parents that 

students are dismissed from school until further notice.]

Dear Parents,

[ADD HERE COUNTY NAME] County health officials, in cooperation with the California Department of Public Health, have ordered all students to be dismissed from schools in [ADD COUNTY NAME] County. This order is due to the pandemic flu situation in local areas. All students are dismissed immediately until further notice and should stay home.

The student dismissals may last for days or even weeks to reduce contact among children and stop the spread of the flu.

We know that many students and their families are very sick. We know this is a hard time for our community and our hearts go out to those who are ill. 

Because the flu is easily spread from person to person, it is not safe for large groups of people to gather. During this time, both children and adults should stay away from other people and groups as much as possible. They should not gather in other locations such as shopping malls, movie theaters, or community centers.

We know that it may be hard to get a doctor’s appointment, go to a clinic, or even be examined in a hospital emergency room. Here are some tips for helping family members who are sick with the flu: 

· Have them drink a lot of liquid (juice, water) 

· Keep the sick person as comfortable as possible. Rest is important.
· For fever, sore throat and muscle aches, use ibuprofen (Motrin) or acetaminophen (Tylenol). Do not use aspirin with children or teenagers; it can cause Reye’s syndrome, a life-threatening illness.

· Keep tissues and a trash bag within reach of the sick person.
· Be sure everyone in your home washes their hands frequently. 

· Keep the people who are sick with the flu away from the people who are not sick. 
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For more information, contact your health care provider, visit the [ADD NAME OF APPROPRIATE COUNTY AGENCY] Web site at [ADD WEB ADDRESS], or contact  [ADD NAME AND PHONE NUMBER OF LOCAL EMERGENCY HOTLINE].

We will contact you as soon as we receive information about when students will be allowed to return to school. 

Sincerely,

[ADD NAME AND TITLE]

[NOTE TO LOCAL EDUCATIONAL AGENCIES: 

1. The California Department of Education acknowledges the assistance of Contra Costa Health Services (CCHS), which provided the source material for this translation (October 2007). Additional information regarding this and other notifications is available from the CCHS Web site at http://cchealth.org.

2. As a form of assistance to LEAs, the California Department of Education (CDE) offers this translation free of charge. Because there can be variations in translation, the CDE recommends that LEAs confer with local translators to determine any need for additions or modifications, including the addition of local contact information or local data, or modifications in language to suit the needs of specific language groups in the local community. If you have comments or questions regarding the translation, please e-mail the Clearinghouse for Multilingual Documents (CMD) at cmd@cde.ca.gov.]
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